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Another year has passed us by since our last annual meeting and there is much to recap.

In August the city superintendent surveyed the road for winter plowing and we were asked to remove low hanging branches from 199 to the end of the road. Dean, Dick and I performed the required tasks and I contacted Mr. Dostie to advise him that we had met his requirements and we were cleared for winter plowing. I then took several days and trimmed back woody growth over the entire road. In addition we filled potholes the length of the road on several occasions and John Poor did a final grading before heading south for the winter.

Once again old man winter was not kind with two thaws in January turning the road into a soupy mess in several areas. Greg helped out with his excavator allowing residents to pass the worst areas without getting stuck and we spent $945.00 to have Tobey drop gravel and level the road around pole # 3.
Mud season came and those worst areas became even worse. Greg came out again with his excavator pushing mud off the road to help keep the road open. We were all glad to see the road finally dry out.

Activity has been hot and heavy the first few months of spring and summer. I purchased a tow behind grader and worked on many areas smoothing out potholes and rough areas, Dean worked on the areas where the mud was pushed off the road, opened up two areas for gravel dumps after contacting Logan for permission and transported gravel to the areas of the road where it was most needed-smoothing it over with his Kubota. Throughout the summer our captain of lawn maintenance, Tim Ellis, has maintained the grassy areas and hosta islands.
The grader was at White and Bradstreet where they were able to do some needed repairs-we have brakes now!!  John Poor jumped in the driver’s seat a couple of times now since he returned to grade out the road and we also had Tobey grade early in the season after the Week’s Mills posting was taken down.

The May chipping bee was a great success. It was a hard day but we chipped up a tremendous amount of branches and great thanks to those who came out to help- it really takes a village. Kudos to all who participated: Rich Kowalczyk, Dean and Debbie Smiley, Marlene Black, Tom Renckens, John Finnegan, Pat Williams, Tim Wing, Dick and Betty Harvey, Tom Deschaine, Karen Cross, Jerry Donahue, Rick Fehlau and myself.
We have contracted with Tobey to remove and replace the blocked culvert located on the straight stretch of road by pole number 4 on the way in at a cost of $1,500.00. I have also met with 5 contractors and have received bids from everyone on the section of road from Finnegan’s to Uecker’s. This is a very expensive undertaking for which we hope to get grant money through Kennebec Soil & Water to cover a percentage of the cost. If we get the grant money I believe we should undertake this project with the lowest bidder and covering the remaining costs one way or another. We will not get the opportunity to have much of this work paid for again.

In conclusion I wish to say thanks as I end my tenure as road commissioner and will continue to help the next commissioner keep our road safe and passable.

Bob MacDougall

Road Commissioner

